Mr. George Clark Football Coach University of Nebraska Lincoln, Nebraska

Dear Potsys

I acknowledge receipt of the announcement of the marriage of your daughter, Jane, to Ensign William Norcross on August 28. I received this at the office, and am taking it home to Mrs. Allen who will write to Janet. These announcements are indications that we are getting old, as I have had that experience five times already. I know how difficult it is to give the daughters up, but it is a great thing that these youngsters can plan and make their own homes. My best wishes to you, your daughter, and your son-in-law. You know how men are when they are extending felicitations—rather ackward—but they mean well just the same, Potsy.

I am sending you a Jayhawk Rebound, No. 18, which has to do with Col. Lindsay and other celebrities and celubrities. You perhaps won't have a chance to read much of it in your busy season, but I thought you might want to scan over it for some of the news regarding old Jayhawkers whom you have known.

I was sorry to see Minnesota unleash their kinetic power. They have it, and when they start rolling, they are doubly tough. I don't know whether I'll be able to get to Lincoln on November 3 to see you tackle with our Jayhawks or not, but I feel it will be a cowking good game.

With all good wishes, I am,

Sincerely yours,

Forrest C. Allen, Director Department of Physical Education Varsity Basketball Coach